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                                                      NEWSLETTER  
                   

                                        JUNE 2019 

 
 

See club information and photos on our website at www.tuscolakiwanis.org 

and on Facebook at www.facebook.com/tuscolakiwanisclub 
 

2019 Events/Activities 

 

 Friday, June 7  (rain 6/14)  Library Movie Night 

 Wednesday, June 12  Board Meeting ï Smith House 

 Saturday, June 15  Relay for Life ï 4p-10p 

 Saturday, July 6  Independence Day Parade 

 Wednesday, July 10  Board Meeting ï Smith House 

 Friday, July 19  (rain 7/26)  Library Movie Night 

 Friday, August 9  (rain 8/16)  Library Movie Night 

 Saturday, September 28  Pancake Breakfast ï Homecoming 

 October ï TBD  ñPeanutò Days Fundraiser 

 Friday/Saturday, December 6-7  Christmastown Fundraising Table 

 Saturday, December 7  Christmastown Parade 

 

Upcoming Meetings & Program Assignments 

 

June 3  Patty Russell 

June 10  Maureen Bergeson 

June 17  Bill Thurn 

June 24  Glen Simpson 

July 1  Marci Shoemaker 

July 8  Kate Watson 

July 15  Alan Shoemaker 

July 22  Barb Wills 

July 29  Paul Wisovaty 

August 5  Carol Beals 

http://www.facebook.com/tuscolakiwanisclub
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August 12  Doris Young 

August 19  Wilma Allen 

August 26  Tammy Baer 

September 2  No Meeting ï Labor Day 

September 9  Sue Wisovaty 

September 16  Cindy Surma 

September 23  Russell Brown 

September 30  Elaine Bryant 

October 7  Officer/Director Installations 

October 14  Club 2018/2019 Awards 

October 21  Cathy Buckley 

October 28  Pete Buckley 

November 4  Carol Burwash 

November 11  David Butler 

November 18  Janet Butler 

November 25  Jack Corum 

 

If your program date does not work for you, please notify Janet Butler 

 as soon as possible so a date swap can be arranged. 
 

 

Donôt forget to give Janet Butler your Volunteer Hours 

at the end of the month! 
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Meeting Minutes ï May 6 2019 
 

¶ Attendance 
 

   43 ï Members 
 

     6 ï Guests: Decatur Early Birds: Herb 

Driner, Paul Frances, John Pulley, & 

Doug Warren, Tommy Watson, son of 

John & Kate Watson, and Katie Wienke, 

our speaker 
 

¶ Free Lunch Winner ï Cathy Buckley 

 

¶ Birthdays ï 5/10 Dave Morgan 

 

¶ Brags ï Tammy Baer, Pete Buckley, 

Mike Damler, Pat Damler, Dave Morgan, 

Alora Murphy, Patty Russell, Pat Sturgis 

 

¶ News, Announcements, Activities and/or 

Volunteer Opportunities 

 

Electronic Recycling ï Again the recycling 

event was popular and appreciated by the 

community.  We received donations of 

$947.00. 

 

Monicalôs Community Day - $200.00 was 

raised for our foundation designated to East 

Prairie Special Education. 

 

 
Ashley Wishard & Tammy Baer 

 

North Ward Pre-K Playground Update ï 

Dave Morgan reported that the equipment is 

ordered and waiting for arrival.  With the 

amount of donations, rubber-based mulch 

and a chain-link fence will be installed. 

 

Upcoming events -  

-5/11 USPS Food Drive for SAM Pantry 

-5/17 Movie Night 

-5/23 K-Kids Picnic 

-Month of June ï Peace Meals 

-6/15 Relay for Life 

 

Program: 
 

Darlene Wiesener introduced 

our speaker, Katie Wienke.  

She has been on staff at 

TCHS since 2003.  Katie is 

the staff members responsible 

for the Warrior Store which 

our club members volunteer.  The store 

provides food to TCHS and East Prairie 

students.  Distribution is done once a month. 

Students receive a list of items that are 

available, and they respond if there are items 

they do not want and/or request needed 

items.  No approval to receive items is 

required so there is no stigma to participate. 

The Eastern Illinois Food Bank, and 

occasionally the SAM Pantry provide for the 

store.  Breakfast foods are the most 

frequently requested items. 
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Meeting Minutes ï May 13, 2019 
 

¶ Attendance 
 

   42 ï Members 
 

     8 ï Guests: Connor Baer, son of Tammy 

Baer, and our program Suzanne 

Rominger and the TCHS Scholastic 

Bowl team. 
 

¶ Free Lunch Winner ï Dennis Opperman 

 

¶ Birthdays ï None 

 

¶ Brags ï Tammy Baer, Carol Beals, 

Maureen Bergeson, Carol Burwash, 

David Butler, Janet Butler, Mike Damler, 

Pat Damler, Jerry Leonard, Dennis 

Opperman, and Wayne Ward 

 

¶ News, Announcements, Activities and/or 

Volunteer Opportunities 

 

Thank You Notes ï The club received thank 

you notes from Katie Wienke for our 

support of the Warrior Store, and from the 

North Ward Kindergarten teachers for 

providing materials for their planting 

project. 

 

USPS Food Drive ï With assistance from 

Key Club and FFA members, thirty-tree 

Kiwanians collected and sorted 1,724 lbs. of 

food and $565.00 in cash donations for a 

food equivalent of 3,984.56 pounds.  That 

was an increase of 37.14% over 2018.  Great 

job!  The club also earned a gift card from 

IGA from the round-up to be used to 

purchase food for SAM Pantry at IGA. 

  

North Ward Pre-K Playground Update ï  

Dave Morgan reported that a merry-go-

round will be included in the project. 

 

Election of 2019/2020 Officers/Club 

Directors ï Club members unanimously 

elected the presented slate of candidates for 

the 2019/2020 Board of Directors.  See page 

6 for list of positions, photos and names.  

 

Upcoming events -  

-5/17 Movie Night 

-5/23 K-Kids Picnic 

-Month of June ï Peace Meals 

-6/15 Relay for Life 

 

 

Program:    

 

Ian and Suzanne 

Rominger, and 

the TCHS 

Scholastic Bowl 

Team, as their 

program, 

challenged Kiwanians to a ñmockò 

scholastic bowl competition.  Ian Rominger 

read the questions, and Suzanne called upon 

the first person that raised their hand to 

answer the question.  Pete Buckley helped 

out by keeping score. 

 

The students were surprised that the 

Kiwanians prevailed and won the 

competition.  It was such fun for everyone! 
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Meeting Minutes ï May 20, 2019 
 

¶ Attendance 
 

  46 ï Members 
 

    1 ï Guests:  JoLee Seals 
 

¶ Free Lunch Winner ï Todd Black 
 

¶ Birthdays ï Andy Brzozkiewicz 5/21, 

Nancy Reynolds 5/24, Bill Thurn 5/25, 

Janet Boyer, 5/26, Janet Butler 5/27, and 

Barb Wills 5/28 
 

¶ Brags ï Pete Buckley, Linda/Mike 

Damler, Jeannine Fortney, Debbie 

Graber, and Patty Russell  
 

¶ News, Announcements, Activities and/or 

Volunteer Opportunities 
 

TCHS Honors Day 5-17-19 ï Pete Buckley 

presented the 4 - $1,000 Kiwanis 

scholarships at honors day to:  Gabrielle 

Ainsworth-Key Club, Sabrina Alcorn-Key 

Club President, Sara Kremitzki, and Halie 

Pfeiffer.  See page 7 for photos.  The 

committee of Elaine Bryant, Kim Higgins, 

and Dave Moody led by Chairperson Mike 

Damler had 23 applications to review and 

select the winners.  Great job!  Over 

$122,000 scholarships were presented.  Our 

clubôs historical total for providing 

scholarships is now $46,250. 

 

North Ward Pre-K Playground Update ï 

Dave Morgan reported that the Tuscola 

Community Foundation donated $6,000 to 

the project so the project will go forward 

with rubber-based mulch. 

 

Upcoming events -  

-5/23 K-Kids Picnic 

-Month of June ï Peace Meals 

-6/15 Relay for Life 

New Member Induction ï President Pete 

Buckley and Past Lt. Governor Pat Damler 

induction the clubôs newest member Todd 

Black, sponsored by Doris Young. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ñIn Memory ofò Banner Unveiled ï A new 

club tradition began with Pete Buckley 

unveiling the ñIn Memory ofò banner.  

When a club member passes on, a patch to 

honor and remember him/her will be added 

to the banner.  A framed certificate will be 

presented to the family.  The clubôs most 

recent loss was Dan Russell.  The club 

began this tradition with a presentation to 

wife Patty Russell. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Program: 

Wayne Ward shared photos 

and experiences from the 

Rhine River Cruise that he 

and Joanne made in April 

2014.  The cruise began in 

Amsterdam and ended in 

Switzerland.  A highlight 

was Keukenhof Gardens with 79 acres of 

over 7 million flowers. 
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2019/2020 Officers & Club Directors Election ï May 13, 2019 

   Officers 
 

           
                                  Dennis Opperman                  Tammy Baer                   Carol Burwash 

                                        President                         President Elect                 Vice President 

               
                                    Candy Hudson                        Janet Butler                   Pete Buckley                

                                        Treasurer                               Secretary            Immediate Past President 

Club Directors 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                            Dave Butler                    Jean Leonard                Dave Morgan   

                                             Webmaster               Term Expires 2022         Term Expires 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                            Val Morgan               Ian Rominger                Kate Watson                   Doris Young             

                       Term expires 2021      Term Expires 2022      Term expires 2021         Term expires 2020 

These officers and club directors will take office October 1, 2019.  
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Tuscola Kiwanis Club 2019 TCHS Scholarship Winners 

 

 

 

 
 

    

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              Key Club                                            Key Club - President 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                               

    

 

Thanks go to our Scholarship Committee - Chairman Mike Damler, 

Elaine Bryant, Kim Higgins, and Dave Moody. 

There were twenty-three applications to evaluate.  Great job! 
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Dillon Hoel 
Interview by Pete Buckley: 

 

    
Kiwanis Member since 3/3/2019 

 

Dillon Hoel was born in Champaign, Illinois and raised in Tuscola.  In fact, Dillon has lived his 

entire life in Tuscola.  After graduating from Tuscola High School, Dillon attended Kaskaskia 

College located in Centralia, Illinois.  Dillon played baseball at Kaskaskia College and his team 

went to the National Junior College Athletic Association World Series in Dillonôs Freshman 

year.  Unknown to Dillon, I researched Dillonôs statistical accomplishments on the Internet and 

found out that Dillon had a .340 batting average and a .426 On-Base Percentage in 2013 and a 

.269 batting average with a .387 On-Base-percentage in 2014, statistics that would be the envy 

of many major league players. 

 

Following his two years at Kaskaskia College, Dillon enrolled at the University of Illinois at 

Urbana-Champaign and graduated with a degree in Finance.  Dillonôs first job was while he was 

in Middle School where he mowed lawns earning around approximately $500 during the 

summer.  Dillon currently works as a Financial Advisor for Morgan Stanley and has recently 

purchased a home in his hometown, Tuscola.  Dillon said he was born to work in the financial 

field because his father is a banker and his mother works at Carle Hospital in the accounting 

field.   

 

When asked to tell us something about himself that most people donôt know, Dillon answered 

that he has a complete unopened set of Topps Baseball Cards from 1994 (The year her was 

born) to the present.   
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Electronic Recycle Event ï May 4, 2019 

 

    
 

    

 

More photos on club website 

  


